
 

 

 

 

 

 

Carclaze Newsletter  

Friday 18th September 2020 

Email:  emoseley@carclazesch. org  

head@carclazesch.org 

acolwill@carclazesch.org 

For mental health support: 

slenz-williams@carclazesch.org 

For safeguarding concerns: 

primarysafeguarding@carclazesch.org 

Telephone: 01726 74194 

Website: www.carclazesch.org 

Head Teacher: Mr Simon Pollard  

 

Dear Parents and 
Carers, 
Thank you for helping 
to make the start and 
end of the day run as 
smoothly as possible. 
Please don’t forget that 
“The rule of 6” applies 
when you are waiting 
outside of school. 
The children who are 
taking their younger 
siblings to their classes 
are doing a fantastic 
job and we are very 
proud of them.  
There have been a lot 
of questions about 
whether children should 
stay home with colds. 
We have put some 
guidance on page 3 
(courtesy of the BBC). 
If you are in doubt 
please call and speak to 
us. 
Kind regards 
Simon Pollard 
Head Teacher 

Contacting Staff 

Please can you use eSchools to contact 

class teachers. They will make every 

effort to reply to you within 48 hours.  

 

If your message is urgent please call 

the school 01726 74194 and a 

member of the Office Team will help.   

 

Please be aware that our Answer 

Machine is currently taking a long time 

to pick up so you may prefer to 

email:secretary@carclazesch.org  



Celebration Certificates  

Charlesown 

Celebration - L.Andrews 

Cooperation - C.Prynne 

Pisky Cove 

Celebration - B.Jones 

Cooperation - I.Craddock  

Greenaway  

Celebration - M.Lane 

Cooperation - C.Taylor 

Mawgan Porth 

Celebration - C.Rudd 

Cooperation - E.Morgan 

Carlyon Bay 

Celebration - A.Sloggett 

Cooperation - N.Davis 

Harlyn Bay 

Celebration - D.Smeath 

Cooperation - H.Duckmanton  

Porthluney 

Celebration - Q.Jackson 

Cooperation - DM Carter   

Hemmick  

Celebration - L.Baxter and J.Howes 

Co-operation - C.Hamtpon and I.Trevenna  

Polzeath  

Cooperation - LM. Hurse 

Celebration - C.Neville 

 

Diary Dates 2020 

Half Term - Monday 19 October to Friday 

30 October 20 

Christmas Holidays - Friday 18 Decem-

ber to Monday 4 January 21 

Wednesday 4 and Thursday 5 November 

- Individual School Photos being taken.  

Harlequins Photography.   

 Year 3, 4 and 6 Residential Trips 2021 - 

Dates to be confirmed. 

School Lunches 

The kitchen staff have requested that if 

you have booked a school lunch for your 

child, please do not then send your child 

in with a packed lunch from home.  This 

causes a lot of unnecessary wastage.  

Thank you for your co-operation. 

 

SCHOOL ATTENDANCE 

As per our information sent out during the sum-

mer holidays, please be reminded that school 

attendance is compulsory from September 2020 

and all former attendance procedures are back 

in place.  This means that no holidays during 

term time will be   authorised, unless there is 

deemed to be an          exceptional circum-

stance.  Any holidays of 5 days or more will in-

cur a penalty notice fine being issued per 

parent/per child.  Any leave of absence must be   

requested via our Leave of Absence Form which 

can be collected from Reception.  Please see the 

copy of the warning letter attached to this 

email. All other information, ie Attendance Poli-

cy etc. is displayed on our website as usual. 





If your child is presenting with the following symptoms you must contact 119 for advice https://www.nhs.uk/
conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/ a  

 high temperature  

 a new, continuous cough – this means coughing a lot for more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing epi-
sodes in 24 hours (if you usually have a cough, it may be worse than usual)  

 a loss or change to their sense of smell or taste – this means you've noticed they cannot smell or taste 
anything, or things smell or taste different to normal.  

 The following flow chart was being shared on social media over the weekend and is a handy guide for 
parents/carers to refer to when considering your child’s attendance at school in relation to their illness.  





Below is a reminder of which class your child is in 

this year.  

Early Birds / Busy Bees 

Due to reduced capacity under our current Covid-19 

compliant operating structure children can only attend 

Breakfast / After School club if they have been booked in 

(via ParentPay) by the Friday of the week before.  Please 

ensure you are adding enough monies for the bookings you 

are making.  Please try and book and pay only for weekly 

care as this will help us keep track of your bookings and 

payments.   

We apologise for any inconvenience caused. If you have any 

difficulties please speak to a member of the Office Staff. 

2019/20 Registration group 2020/21 Registration Group 

Polkerris (Mrs Bray / Mrs Louise May) 

Charlestown (Mrs Philp) 

See individual letter 

Charlestown (Mrs Philp) / Pisky Cove (Mrs Sloan) 

Pisky Cove (Mrs Sloan) Mawgan Porth (Mr Powell) 

Porthpean (Mrs Downes) Greenaway (Mrs Stanier-Smith) 

Mawgan Porth (Mr Powell) Carlyon Bay (Mrs Teague) 

Greenaway (Mrs Stanier-Smith) Perranporth (Mrs Wood / Mrs Ford (until Christmas then Mrs 

Wallbank) 

Carlyon Bay (Mrs Teague) Harlyn Bay (Miss Clemes/Mrs Aitken) 

Perranporth (Mrs Wood / Mrs Kellow) Sennen (Mrs Longley) 

Sennen (Mrs Leah May) Bamaluz (Mrs Leah May) 

Harlyn Bay (Mrs Longley) Porthluney (Miss Rogers) 

Bamaluz (Mr Hobbs) Polzeath (Mrs Pezzarini) 

Porthluney (Miss Rogers) Hemmick (Mr Dingle) 



Drop off / Pick up 

As you will be aware from previous letters we have staggered start 

and finish times in order to minimise the number of adults waiting in 

school and make it easier to maintain social distancing. 

We have learnt a few lessons from this week which will help when 

everyone is back from Monday. 

Please arrive as close to your allocated time as possible. If you are 

early please can you wait in the car until the previous year group has 

cleared. 

 Children will leave at the time of the oldest sibling, unless you 

have given permission for children in Year 4 upwards to walk 

home by themselves. 

 Children in Year 4 upwards need permission to walk home by 

themselves. 

 Please maintain social distance of 2 metres whilst waiting.  

 Masks may be worn to and from school if you wish. 

 Please do not block access to stairs and paths while waiting. 

 Please follow arrows where they are in place. 

  School gate/Entrance to be used  Drop off Time  Collection Time   
  

FS Patio Gate Entrance  9am 3pm 

Year 1 Patio Gate Entrance  8:50am  3:10pm   

Year 2 Bike Shed Gate  8:50am  3:10pm  

Year 3 Patio Gate Entrance  8:40am  3:20pm  

Year 4 Bike Shed Gate  8:40am  3:20pm  

Year 5 Bike Shed Gate  8:30am  3:30pm   

Year 6 Patio Gate Entrance  8.30am  3:30pm  



Welcome back from the Governors 

 

The Governors would like to wish you all a warm welcome at the begin-
ning of this academic year especially any families who are new to the 
Carclaze Community. We hope that you enjoyed the summer holiday and 
once again would like to extend thanks to you all for your support and 
patience during the school closure.  

 

Thanks must also go out to the staff at this school who have tirelessly 
been preparing for the smooth return of all children to the school 
building. We would encourage you to continue communicating with the 
school via eschools as this proved to be an invaluable way of keeping in 
touch during the lockdown. It is important not to feel isolated during 
these different times.  

 

At the current time we are looking for new governors to join our team. 
If you know a member of the community who has time and energy to 
devote to our school and help drive it forward, please ask them to con-
tact the school for more information. See below for details of the va-
cancies which you will also find on the governor section of the school 
website. 

 

Governors work closely with the school and it has been strange in the 
last few months not to be able to pop in like we normally would. Please 
be assured that the communication between governors and the school 
have continued throughout lockdown and we have adapted to the cur-
rent climate in the way that we support and challenge.  

Please see the school website for information about who the governors 
are and what we do.  Wishing all our Carclaze families the very best for 
the year ahead. 

 

Kind regards 

Helen Knight (Chair of Governors) 

 



September 2020 Governor vacancy at Carclaze School 

 

Are you passionate about our future generations? Do you want to make 
difference to young people? Would you like to develop your own skills? 
Do you have some time to give to our wonderful community? Have you 
ever thought about becoming a school governor.......?  
 
Carclaze Primary School is currently seeking new individuals to join our 
Governing Board.  To be a school governor you don’t need to have a 
background or experience in education, or be a parent or a parent of a 
child at the school - what we need are people who are over 18; en-
gaged; passionate; committed; confident in having courageous conver-
sations; curious with an enquiring mind; able to challenge the status quo 
to improve things; collaborative to build strong relationships; critical 
to improve their own work and that of the board and creative in prob-
lem solving....phew! Sounds like a lot but you know who you are.  
 
For those that don’t know, a Governing Board provides strategic lead-
ership and accountability to the school. Governors are one of the larg-
est volunteer forces in the country and have an important part to play 
in raising school standards.   The role of the governing board is abso-
lutely key to the effectiveness of a school.   They are expected to 
question and challenge leadership and to hold them to account. This is a 
position with a term of four years and involves meetings approximately 
every half term. 
 
At this stage we are ideally looking for non-parents of Carclaze pupils 
as it’s really important to get a good level of diversity across the 
board but we are also happy to hear from parents if they are interest-
ed in becoming a Governor should they have skills, knowledge or experi-
ence that they think would be beneficial. A particular interest in 
Health & Safety, Maths, Data or Science would complement our gov-
erning board well.   So, if you want to join the largest volunteer work-
force in the UK or would like to learn more please either email the 
school office emoseley@carclazesch.org ,  or contact the school on  
01726 74194. 

mailto:emoseley@carclazesch.org

